**Delegation:** 

Bonnie Lemmon, re Witchcraft Lake Floating Bridge and Parking Lot Decommissioning

**Summary:** 

- History of misuse of "old" parking lot. November 5 trail select committee voted to close parking lot and floating bridge.
- Redundancy of two parking lots since new parking lot at max. had 20% capacity all summer.
- Abuse of "old" parking lot by overnight campers, frequent loud parties and lewd activity, condoms, dance music etc.
- Neighbours having to deal with congestion at their driveways <u>and</u> trespassers treating private property as theirs. (People entering buildings).
- Litter, overnight campers relieving themselves all around parking lot. Ignoring no camping signage.
- The RDN passed a motion at a vote to close this "old" lot and floating bridge once already at the May 2018 Board meeting when we neighbours had a delegation to speak on our behalf. It is time for this frustration to finally end. We have been patient.

**Action Requested:** 

To decommission the Witchcraft Lake floating bridge and parking lot.